


Sidewalks, provi ng for undergrounding of utility facilities and underground utility line
assessment program.

The following Amendment has been included in Code Amendment — Chapter 25,
Streets and Sidewalks:

1. Set on 25-129.4. - Inclusion of a fee method of reimbursement to the
City of any “upfront costs” for preparation of construction plans and
detailed cost estimates. Modification that the ballot process will begin at
90% completion of construction plans. Modification to the completed
ballot turnaround time by the owner back to the City Clerk’s office from 6
months to 30 days. Requirement that the ballot include drawings
depicting the location and dimensions of all associated a° ve-gr e
structures accessory to the Underground Utility Line Facilities (UULF).

The original concept for the undergrounding project was to combine the design and
construction of ¢ four communities (Idlewyld, Riviera Isles, Las Olas Isles, and Seven
Isles) into one project. Florida Power and Electric (FPL) anticipated a minimum 24-
month design period for all four communities. In an effort to streamline the design
initiatives and expedite the start of construction, the overall project has now been
divided into three project areas with design and construction to be coordinated in three
separate hases in the following order:

e Area A - Idlewyld / Riviera Isles
o Area B — Las Olas Isles
e Area C — Seven Isles

The tot: anticipated cost of all consultant and utility design upfront costs for UUPSA
Area “B” is $148,731 (Keith & Schnars $79,200, FPL $36,100, TECO gas $3,000,
A.&T $20,000, Comcast $10,431). This equates to approximately $476.71 per
rroperty within the UUPSA Area “B” or $19.87 per month for the 24-month repayment
term. FPL has indicated a minimum 6-month design period for their proposed
underground facilities and collection of the fee will begin at the start of design currently
anticipated for the second quarter of 2014.

On May 21, 2013, the City Commission adopted a Resolution establishing UUPSA
Area “B” in anticipation of the initial upfront costs to be incurred for the utility

underground prc 2ct. The City Commission shall hold a Public Hearing on July 2,
2013.

Resource Impact
ere is a fisc: impact to the City in the amount of $148,731 (reimbursable) for
consultant and utility design upfront costs that will be included as part of the five year
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Attachments:
Exhibit 1 — Proposed Resolution
Exhibit 2 — Underground Utility Planning Service Area (UUPSA) Map

'repared by: Hal G. Barnes, P.E., Assistant to the City Manager

Department Director: Hardeep Anand, P.E., Public Works Director
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